
RESOLUTION OF 
WILLIAM S. HART UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

GOVERNING BOARD 
REGARDING NOTICE OF NON-REEMPLOYMENT BECAUSE OF 

REDUCTION OR ELIMINATION OF PARTICULAR KINDS OF SERVICES 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 17/18-34 
 

WHEREAS, on February 28, 2018, the Governing Board of the William S. Hart Union High 
School District determined to reduce the following particular kinds of service of the District no 
later than the beginning of the 2018-2019 school year: 
 

PARTICULAR KINDS OF SERVICES NUMBER OF FULL TIME 
EQUIVALENT (FTE)  

Teacher, 21st Century Marketing A/B 0.40 FTE 
Teacher, Project Management A/B 0.20 FTE 
Teacher, Career Internship  0.20 FTE 
TOTAL FTE REDUCTIONS  0.80 FTE  

 
WHEREAS, as required by law, the Superintendent or designee gave notice prior to March 15th 
to certificated employees directly affected by any decision to reduce or eliminate particular kinds 
of services of the recommendation not to reemploy them for the 2018-2019 school year; 
 
WHEREAS, such certificated employees directly affected by the decision to reduce or eliminate 
particular kinds of service did not submit a Request for Hearing and/or Notice of Participation 
and, therefore, waived their right to a hearing under the law; and 
 
WHEREAS, sufficient cause exists pursuant to Education Code sections 44949, and 44955 not to 
reemploy the certificated employees named below for the ensuing 2018-2019 school year. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 
 

A. The services of the following named certificated employees will not be required for the 
ensuing 2018-2019 school year: 

 
1. Summer O’Brien (0.8 FTE) 

 
B. Notice shall be given to the above-named certificated employees that they will not be 

reemployed for the ensuing school year pursuant to Education Code sections 44949 and 
44955. 

 
C. The Superintendent or designee is hereby directed to sign and send such notices or other 

documents as may be necessary to effect this Resolution. 
 
 
 



PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Governing Board of the William S. Hart Union High School 
District on May 2, 2018, by the following vote: 
 
AYES: 

NOES: 

ABSENT: 

ABSTENTIONS: 

             
      Bob Jensen   

Clerk of the Governing Board 
 


